 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH NOVEMBER 2014 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  Three Members of the Bowling Club were present to discuss the new lease. (M/A 6). 
The Police reported 2 crimes during the month – a Burglary other and a Theft non-specific .
WELCOME TO NEW CLLR  The Vice –Chairman welcomed Martin Ward to the Council. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None 
PRESENT Cllrs Frankland (in the Chair), Cllrs Tatman, Bryant, Sidle, Ward, and Hyland. The Chairman, Cllr  Stentiford ,and Cllr Bosomworth both  arrived late, but were present for most of the meeting.
The meeting was chaired by the Vice Chairman, Cllr Frankland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Flockton. 
6630   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER  9TH  2014  These were approved. 
6631   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Introduction of David Gluck, Advisor on NP, to Parish Council.  The Vice- Chairman introduced David Gluck who has attended 2 meetings of the Steering Committee and who explained to the rest of the PC the role he is playing in assisting the SC in drafting its NP.
2 .Repair to Village Map. Norman Overfield ,who had been the first to observe the damage to the original frame, has now arranged for a complete re-framing and the map is back in situ. 
3. Duck Pond Clearance Mark Hullah and his assistant cleared the weed from the pond on Saturday November 1st.As this took them less than a full day to complete, the bill submitted has been reduced from the amount originally quoted for a full day’s work. 
Cllr Bryant visited the pond area the following day and was disappointed to note that the grass has been cut short once again by residents.     
4. Footpath Route via Keswick Vale Cllr Tatman is continuing to pursue this. (Action GT)
. Highways Update
· A58 – Line re-marking from Traffic lights to Hetchell View now completed.
· A58 Sub Contractor , SD Civils , are laying BT cables on behalf of North Midland Construction PLC. Wendy Hartley reported grass verge in dreadful state , having been churned up , lots of rubble and rubbish. BH visited site and spoke to Sub contractor who said they would remove rubbish, lay topsoil, and re-seed. This will be followed up if not reinstated satisfactorily. 
· A58 BH told by Sub Contractors about extensive pooling on A58 which they said also washed on to Cornmill Ginnel. She asked Mick Johnson to clear drains and pointed out that because of the busy road and on a bend, the pooling was in a very dangerous place. She has now received an e mail from Mick Johnson informing her that drains have been cleared. 
· A58 Cllr Bosomworth reported blocked drains between Wetherby and Collingham Cleansing have been informed and were investigating 8/9 Nov. 
· A58 Milestone No update on this. 
· Church Lane – Flooding to Properties  A site meeting was held between Cllr Hoyland ,Mr Penty of Highways, and Norman Overfield on October 29th.Following the meeting they were informed that there are no plans by Highways or YW for drains in this area and Mr Penty has arranged  for excavations in the  next 2 weeks.                                                                             Dave Penty has also referred to Legal Team for advice.                                                                Norman Overfield has now produced a very comprehensive report about the area and the houses affected. 
· Keswick Lane Blacksmith’s Field Rosie Watts notified that the gate is still not self  closing . Road Zig Zags – Nick Borras is expecting the contractors to come back imminently to instate zig zags by field exit. 
· Woodacre Lane – BH still pursuing remedial work to road on bends near school and was advised by Tony Penniston to follow up in January when Highways will have a clearer idea of what monies will be available.
5. Bowling Club Lease. Two members of the Bowling Club Committee had visited Mr Dyson at Hartlaws to discuss a new lease. Mr Dyson had subsequently sent to the PC a copy of the list of queries he had raised with the BC concerning contents of the lease. The Clerk had suggested to the BC that they submit their preferred options to each of the points raised. These had then been circulated to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. Cllrs discussed these and agreed to accept the responses from the Bowling Club subject to the inclusion of a satisfactory break clause. They are prepared to offer a 28 year lease with an option to review the rent every 3 years. Mr Dyson and the Bowling Club to be informed and a new draft lease requested. (Action JG).
7. New Seat on Compton Lane  Mr Dickinson has written offering to pay £300 to BPC for installation of a new seat. Cllr Stentiford will place an order. (Action ES).
8 .Road Re-surfacing on Woodacre Crescent. During the month it was learnt that the firm who had resurfaced  this section of road had inadvertently covered the stop tap. Discussion followed on whose responsibility it was to correct this and it was eventually agreed to contact YW. The Chairman and the Bowling Club Secretary met a YW rep. on site. The latter located the valve box and has quoted £300 to lift it and later to re-surface the area. The Chairman took the decision to accept the quotation and to agree on behalf of BPC to pay half the cost, with the remainder paid by the residents. He reported that, according to water regulations, a further stop valve is required near the Clubhouse. This should be provided by the Bowling Club or BPC on their behalf. Cllr Frankland offered to visit the Bowling Club premises to check a suitable location.  (Action IF)   

9  Day of Week for BPC Meetings Cllr Bosomworth again asked fellow Cllrs to consider a different day of the week for monthly meetings. The Chairman analysed in detail Cllrs’ responses to alternative weekday evenings. It was, however, found that there was no alternative day which would suit the majority better than a Thursday. The meetings will therefore continue to be held on Thursdays. 
10.Grass Cutting on Grange Close. Mr Dyson’s assistant had written to Land Registry asking whether there were any special circumstances to enable a PC to assume title to a piece of unregistered land. He had been told that there were none and not even a possessory title was possible on openly accessible land.  Cllrs continued to express concern over this and IF offered to discuss the matter with Lydsay Burns, a planning specialist on the SC. 
11. Japanese Knotweed  Cllr Flockton had reported that she had noticed the knotweed on the A58 looking brown but still standing. She believes it has spread from Mrs Roberts’ garden.
12. Hedge planted by Cllrs on A58 Cllr Flockton had reported that she hoped LCC will infill towards the end of November.

13. Map showing areas of grass cut by LCC The Clerk informed  Cllrs that she is now in possession of a large scale map provided  by Parks & Countryside .
6632   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field There had been an act of vandalism when a youth had set fire to the top of the large climbing frame. He had been traced from CTCV and brought to the Police and told to apologise. Although the PC does not wish to press charges they would welcome an apology.(Action JG)   
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs.  The Clerk had asked RSS to inspect the playground surfacing following the report from Cllrs that areas of it are lifting at the edges. After their inspection a sum of £1,725 was quoted for re-doing it. The Clerk then checked on the guarantee. Although this is valid by time, RSS replied that the guarantee covers only workmanship and product performance in respect of critical fall heights. They claim that wetpour has a natural tendency to shrink, brought on by atmospheric and environmental conditions. The Clerk has now written to Cllr Procter to ask whether some of the 106 money related to the Castle Fields site can be used to pay for this work. 
3. Web Site  Nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle reported details of the last meeting of the SC. At the end of the meeting those present had been unable to form a decision on a request from Cllr Tatman to be a party to all e mail correspondence conducted by the committee. The Council discussed the request (Cllr Tatman left the room) but were unanimous in agreeing that this would not be appropriate.
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth had sent in a report prior to the meeting. The budget is on track and club grateful for help from BPC. Grounds praised by visitors. Thanks recorded to Paul Franklin for work with cricket and football teams.     
6633   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) 14/06713- Land off Woodacre Green- Substitution of house type (plot 11) – No comment.
(b) 14/05859 – 25 First Ave – Ext.- No Comment .
© 14/ 05492 – Northwold, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. – No objection 
(d) 14/05189 – 2 Second Avenue – Det. House to Garden.- No objection.  
(e) 14/ 06156 – The Arch Barn, Scarsdale Ridge – Orangey to rear.- For consideration 
(f) 14/ 06080 – Bank Cottage, Rigton Bank – Exts and Decking. – For consideration.                                                                                                                                           
 2. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 14/04925 – 8 First Avenue – Exts. 
(b) 14/03599 – Gill Beck House, Spear Fir – Retro App. for attached outbuilding to garage.     
6634   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Village Hall Grants  – Annual and Hall Development                £13,000.00
(b) Ruralis – Support to NP                                                                               1,200.00
(c) Cllr Tatman – Expenses                                                                                    10.28  
(d) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                                                30.00

(e) N. Overfield – Reimbursement – Parish Map Repair  *                                    175.00

(f) Bardsey Good Companions – Grant                                                                400.00

(g) Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Grant                                                   100.00
(h) Bardsey & East Keswick PCC – Newsletter & Churchyard Grants                 550.00

(i) GGS Groundcare – Clearing Pond & Erecting Extra Fence Post                     225.00

* After this cheque had been prepared by the Clerk, she had received a further e mail stating that Norman had paid £170 cash to the joiner. When this was pointed out, £5 in cash was handed to the Clerk and subsequently banked. 
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. First Draft of Budget. The Clerk had prepared some figures showing the level of receipts/ payments to date, likely levels of both to the year end, and possible expenditure for the coming year. She had not provided any likely income for the coming year as this was greatly dependent on the precept to be agreed on and the grant from LCC. The Finance Dept. had e mailed a timetable showing when information would be provided by them. Before Christmas they intend to inform councils of the grants they are offering and the final date for receipt of precept requests is February 13th  It therefore seemed wise to delay a decision on the precept until the January or February Meeting. There was some discussion on whether 106 money should be included as income for the coming year. Since there is much uncertainty over this matter, the Clerk agreed to clarify it with the District Cllrs. (Action JG) 
6635   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Seats and Benches in Village East Keswick PC has done a survey of its seats and benches and the Clerk suggested that Bardsey could do the same. Cllr Flockton had then gone round the village compiling a list .These are also listed on the Highways Asset list. Mark Hullah has expressed willingness to clean up/ treat any seats requiring attention. Cllrs will take note of any which may need attention. 
2. Section 38 Agreement re Street Lighting on Castlefields .This is identical to agreements signed in the past by which BPC accepts responsibility for the provision of street lighting on village estates if this ever becomes mandatory. The Clerk had checked with LCC and been advised that this is unlikely to happen. Cllr Frankland will check the document before it is signed. (Action IF) 
3. E mail from Gill Lobley re Fence at Playground.Gill Lobley again complained about the problem experienced by a number of members the Bridge Club in damaging their cars when leaving the Sports Clubhouse and failing to see the playground fence. She complained that the Council had taken no action following her earlier complaint. Cllr Frankland said that this was untrue. At the request of the Council, he had bought and fitted a reflector (which had subsequently disappeared). BPC had not taken any steps to have the fence painted white as suggested by the Bridge players. Council discussed the complaint and agreed to provide another reflector but did not consider it necessary to have the fence painted white. (Action IF) 
6636   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Inappropriate E mails  Cllr Ward said that he considered it inappropriate for non members of the SC on the Parish Council to receive copies of 2 e mails from Cllr Tatman which he had sent previously to the SC 

2. Litter Picks for Cllrs There was a reminder that it would be useful for all PC members to have use of the litter picks stored in the boiler room for use when on playground duty. These would have to be returned to PC care when Cllrs ceased to serve.

3. Cllr Stentiford reported that Mr Cookman is reluctant for his Castle Hill site to be listed as an ACV .but this will not deter the PC from requesting it.
4. Cllr Stentiford has met Norman Overfield at the Sports Club site. Dom Alarms have quoted £490 + VAT to install a new camera which will extend the range for CTCV. He considers that the 106 money could be used for this. 

5. New Map for Bardsey Cllr Frankland reminded the Clerk that he had requested a new map showing the new boundary for Bardsey (without the section now forming part of Scarcroft) for the website. The Clerk agreed to try to obtain one.  (Action JG) 
Signed: 

Date: 

.
BPC Nov. 14 Mins. 
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